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Alternative Project Delivery Advisory Committee 

 
This directive establishes an Alternative Project Delivery Advisory Committee (Committee) for 

the Bureau of Engineering and Construction and identifies its role and initial membership. 

 

The Commissioner of Transportation is authorized to designate projects using alternatives to 

traditional design-build-build contracts, such as: design-build, construction-manager-at-risk and 

construction manager-general contractor. 

 

The Department has awarded several contracts using alternative project delivery methods; more 

are in the delivery pipeline and future projects will be evaluated for delivery using the range of 

available methods.  Through formation of the Committee, the Bureau will draw on its 

institutional experience to evaluate alternative delivery candidate projects and make 

recommendations to the Commissioner for designation. 

 

Project managers proposing to use alternative project delivery shall submit the recommended 

method and supporting information to the Committee.  The Committee will assess the project 

and work with project management staff to resolve which, if any, alternative delivery method 

will be recommended to the Commissioner.  Following Committee review, the project manager 

will prepare documentation to secure the Commissioner’s approval of a specific alternative 

project delivery contract type.  

 

The following Bureau personnel are being assigned to the Committee: 

 

Mark Rolfe, Construction  

Theodore Nezames, Engineering  

Andrew Cardinali, Engineering  

Christopher Angelotti, Construction 

 

Committee membership will be modified, by the Chief Engineer, to meet evolving needs and 

availability of personnel with relevant experience.  Committee members are also encouraged to 

solicit the input of other agency personnel as circumstances dictate.  
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